
MAT Executive Council

MINUTES

Tuesday, November 27, 2007, 9:30 am

District Support Center, Maricopa Room
Members Present:



Jared Langkilde 
MCC
Shirley Green
PVCC
Gloria Smith
Dist 
Karen Russo
GCC
Les Strickland
MCC
Scott Wickham
CGCC
Cheryl Crutcher
SMCC
Deanna Kalcich
SCC
Andy Lenartz
Dist
Shirley Henderson
MCC
Scott Schulz
GCC
Kerry Mitchell
PC

Michele Hamm
GWCC
Jim Neuenfeldt
PC
Ken Clark
PVCC


Zhara Dean
SCC
Call to Order


After establishing that a quorum existed, Jared called the meeting to order at 9:40 am.

Approval of Minutes


Gloria moved that the minutes of the September 25th meeting be approved; Andy seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  Gloria moved that the minutes of the October 9th special meeting be approved; Andy seconded.  Kerry corrected the citation of his motion to read replace “PAC” with “external organization,” at the top of page 2.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

ALL CPD Report


After distribution of a handout reflecting a proposed All CPD Committee presentation to be made at the December 4th Governing Board Special Meeting at 3 pm, there was discussion as to whether the proposed presentation reflected MAT’s best interests.  MAT’s making its own presentation was offered as an alternative.  Michele Hamm suggest following up the Board meeting with a MAT presentation to CEC.
Policy Manual Update


Denise Blommel declined to take the job of reviewing the MAT Policy Mannual for concern that it would put her in a conflict with other work she does for the District.  Mike Napier, who isfamiliar with MAT, the District and its structures, and has represented the faculty association, will take the job but is not available until January.  As a result, the first meeting with MAT’s CEC representative was postponed.  Recommendations will go through MAT Executive Council to all of MAT.  The revisions include some specific changes and a complete renumbering of the policy manual.
MAT Conference


In Kevin’s absence, Michelle and Gloria reported that the conference is scheduled for February 21 at the Arizona Historical Society, 9 am to 2 pm.  The topic will be “Major in Success,” and the presenter will be Patrick Combs.  The anticipated cost will be $1,340 plus some additional expenses.

Dues Report


In Jeanette’s absence, Gloria reported that as of November 14th, 167 members have paid their dues; several others have come in since then, but the total is still less than the number of paid members at this time last year.  The balance in the Dues account is $2,055.   Jared suggested the Executive Council members remind their constituents that MAT dues are tax deductible and encourage them to pay before the end of December.  There is still time to use Auto pay and take advantage of the tax deduction for 2007 if they act quickly.
Treasurer’s Report


Gloria Smith distributed the Treasurer’s reports for September and October (on file).

Professional Growth


As of October, $78,368 has been awarded for tuitions and activities.  Kerry distributed a report for the October activities (on file).  

Sabbaticals has awarded $20,628 for the coming semester.

Newsletter


Zhara requested that Executive Council Members keep in mind the newsletter when individual units have something to share with MAT at large, such as events, promotions, new hires, etc.

EBAC


Les reported that claims are up considerably this year.  Dianne Johns is asking the Board to cover increases in insurance costs.  Factors contributing to the expected cost increases include catastrophic claims (> $50K) are up to 61 this year over 24 in 2006-07 and a miscalculation in the number of new hires (half of the number expected) means less employees paying premiums and less income.  Ken Clark posed the question, “Where is the District on wellness,” and Michelle cited many of the “Wellness Maricopa” initiatives and some of the challenges yet to be met.

Relevant financial realities mentioned include that the state is in a deficit $600M - $800M, and there was pressure on the Legislature not to increase ASRS deduction, but now it is hoped they keep any increase to a minimum.  In this uncertain financial climate, a tuition increase is being discussed, and ASRS may raise the eligibility for full retirement to 83 points for new employees or go to a 401 K type of program to replace the current retirement plan.
Planning Ahead


In a discussion about planning ahead, Council members were asked what they want to accomplish during the rest of this academic year in addition to updating the web page.  

Karen reported that the Grievance Committee members are looking at an overlap in providing benefits and value and do not feel that the currently approved $250 is sufficient; a change they would like to see is an increase to between $500 and $1000 for legal fees for approved grievants.  Other ideas include having an attorney on retainer, or looking into pre-paid legal services.  As the committee is working on guidelines, it is considering providing off-site storage of documentation and accompanying the grievant to meetings with the attorney and/or campus representatives.

Giving a clear message as to “Why MAT”.  Ken thinks it is essential to give our MAT employees clear reasons why it is in their best interests to fully support MAT by paying dues, attending meetings, etc.  He wants something to take back to his members.

Jared expressed appreciation for all the work that has been done by the Council members, and reminded everyone that “No one is going to bring about change if we don’t do it.”  He urged the Council to prepare to work through the tough times ahead rather than buck the trends.
Adjournment


Scott Schultz moved that the meeting be adjourned, and Ken Clark seconded the motion; the meeting was adjourned at 11 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Zhara Dean, Secretary

MAT Executive Council 


